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3/11/2019 1 City Council adopted

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AGREEMENT WITH STATE OF MINNESOTA FOR LEASE OF
THE FIREARMS TRAINING FACILITY AT THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE TRAINING
CENTER AT NO COST TO CITY.

CITY PROPOSAL.:

RESOLVED, that the proper city officials are hereby authorized to enter into an
agreement in the form of that attached hereto as exhibit A, with the State of Minnesota, by and
through the Board of trustees of the Minnesota State Colleges and Universities on behalf of
Lake Superior College to lease the property at Lake Superior College’s Emergency Response
Training Center upon which is located the city’s firearms training facility from the College at no
cost to the City.

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE: The purpose of this resolution is to authorize an agreement with
Lake Superior College (“LSC”) through the State of Minnesota Board of Trustees of Minnesota
State Colleges and Universities to continue to lease from LSC the City’s firearms training
facility located on LSC’s Emergency Response Training Center (the “ERTC”). This facility is
necessary to perform firearms training for the City’s police department as well as to perform
periodic qualifications required to their certification as peace officers.

Historically, the City had maintained and used a range facility on Rice Lake Road across form
and north of the Marshall School but in the 1990’s, continuing development in the area along
with noise and environmental issues made it necessary to relocate the facility, as a firearms
training range continued to be necessary for the training and qualification of our police officers.
After an extensive search, an agreement was reached with LSC to allow the range to be re-
established at the ERTC because of state procedural issues, the term of that lease was limited
to 5 years, as was the subsequent renewal. But after that, further formal renewals were held
up by number of issues not central to the lease itself including, durational limits and
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environmental concerns. In addition, resolution was complicated by staff turnover at the State
level. The City has continued to use the range during the negotiations.

We have now finally come to an agreement, which will allow the continued use of the range
and associated property for the City’s firearms training needs. The durational issues have
been handled by establishing the term of this lease as running through June 30, of 2023 and
then by allowing the City to renew the lease for up to three additional 5 year terms. The
environmental issues, related to the clean-up of lead from the target berms, was disposed of
by the City’s anticipatory lead clean-up of the facility and its commitment to maintain it in
conformance with MPCA standard for range facilities.

The lease also allows the City to permit other users, such as other local law enforcement
agencies, to use the range under the City’s supervision.
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